LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE


Minutes for Meeting of December 12, 2012

Present:

Ray Strong, Josh Greer,  Tory Jackman, Karen Barnes,  Sara Sinclair,  Dorene Stever, Kevin Potter, Kevin Christensen, Adam Anderko,  Kimberly Giles, Glen Jones, Greg Delauter, Greg Martz,  Mike Nelsen, Peggy Mecham, Susan Thompson, Albert Whipple, Kenneth Swallow, Hunter Timbimboo, Linda Bourne, Janet Bass, Richard Moseley  and Marsha Andersen

The meeting was opened at 9:00 a.m. by Kevin Christensen.  Excused from the meeting was Dee Isaacson.

A motion was made by Sara Sinclair and seconded by Dorene Schulze to accept the November 14, 2012 meeting Minutes.  Motion carried.

Kimberly Giles stated that the State will have their own Shake Out exercise April 18th to work out things they need to do.

Richard Moseley from the State Fire Marshal Office stated that Cory Porter is the interim State Fire Marshal.  He also stated that blasting permits can be obtained through them.

Albert Whipple introduced himself as a representative from Hill Air Force Base.

At this time Lesa Wilson from dispatch gave a presentation on their fire response plan, which would also include hazmat.  At the end of the presentation she extended an invitation to everyone to make arrangements to sit in and see what dispatch does.

Adam Anderko and Greg Delauter stated that Procter & Gamble’s evacuation drills are completed, they are reviewing their fire plans and their audit should be completed in March.  Greg also stated that the industrial radios need to be reprogrammed by the end of 2013; not 2012. 

Greg Delauter inquired about businesses getting involved with the Shake Out, and Kimberly Giles stated that there is a monthly Be Ready Utah meeting for businesses at the Maverick Center.  She is going to get more information on this.

Sara Sinclair stated that her office is now in the new Bear River Health Department building in Tremonton and you can still reach her using the same telephone number.  They will be having an emergency operations center tabletop exercise in February in the Cache County EOC.  Also, they will be having two more communication drills before the end of April.  

Josh Greer stated there is a hazardous waste dump in the west desert that had been turned over to the State approximately 14 years ago.  It has been turned over to the State again.

Peggy Mecham from the Red Cross stated that 15 volunteers from the Northern Utah Region Red Cross went to work Super Storm Sandy.

Glen Jones from Envirocare stated they aren’t working in Box Elder County at this time, but they were sent to southern Utah on a fuel spill this morning.

Greg Martz stated that four CRP ranches in Howell (approx 2500 acres) still need to be burned.  This is being done early due to an insect problem.

Kevin Christensen stated that flu season is early this year.  He also encouraged everyone to take the IS 100, IS 200, IS 700 and IS 800 courses  These are on line course that can be taken at www.training.fema.gov/is and then select “NIMS Courses.”   Kevin also inquired about interest in active shooter training, and stated that a presentation could be put on by the SWAT Team.

A motion was made by Greg Martz and seconded by Greg Delauter to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 10:00 a.m.

In lieu of the January LEPC meeting everyone is being encouraged to attend the Weber County Peer Exchange January 2 at Ogden Regional Medical Center.  If attending RSVP with Tammy Folkman, (801) 778-6686.  

The next scheduled LEPC meeting is February 13th.


